Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Secretary, Betty Hooper.

Many more people came in regarding tax bills. A Veteran's Exemption was allowed to Dwight Lovejoy.

The Selectmen voted unanimously to issue a town hall key to Howard Towne, member of the town hall Committee.

John Bunting reported that the town has two roads which are classified as Class VI, but should be ${\tt max}$ classified as Class V.

Mr. Bunting reported as a vote at a Fire Wards' meeting that they would like an article to be placed in the March Town Warrant requesting a change in the length of term for elected Fire Wards from a 7-year term to a 3-year term.